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Transport Update
Purpose of report

For discussion and direction.

Summary

This report updates members with recent developments on streetworks, parking, Highways Agency and funding for highways maintenance.

	Recommendation

The Board is asked to:

1. Note the update.
2. Consider inviting John Dowie, Director for Strategic Roads, DfT, to the next board meeting to discuss the Highways Agency.
Action

Officers to take forward as directed by members.




	Contact officer:             
	Kamal Panchal

	Position:
	Senior Adviser

	Phone no:
	020 7664 3174

	E-mail:
	kamal.panchal@local.gov.uk 


Transport Update
Streetworks

1. The Streetworks Taskforce launched a joint statement of ‘What Good Looks Like’ in relation to streetworks on 12 February.  The launch event was chaired by Cllr Peter Box, and attended by key partners of the taskforce – NJUG, BRC and representatives from utility companies, as well as Lord Shipley and Sir Bob Russell MP.  The joint statement is an agreement between utility companies, local government and businesses about what should be considered good practice in relation to the reinstatement of roads following streetworks. 
2. What Good Looks Like (WGLL) is designed to help councils and utilities improve the quality, reduce impact of streetworks and ensure better communication between those affected.  Councillors will be able to use WGLL to check local practice against the good practice principles agreed nationally.  WGLL and information on utilities for businesses can be found on the LGA’s website
.  The taskforce will review progress later in Autumn 2014.
Parking

3. The LGA submitted its response to the Government’s consultation on local authority parking strategies. Our key messages include:

3.1 Councils set parking charges and controls to manage demand for parking and for road space and they enforce these regulations fairly and reasonably.  While no system of enforcement is perfect, the evidence shows that councils use CCTV reasonably and fairly.
3.2 CCTV is generally used because the public want it. There is no evidence that it leads to more wrongly-issued tickets or more appeals.
3.3 The Government’s proposals do nothing to address the implications for parking services – and for local roads generally - of the 42 per cent increase in traffic it has predicted on the local road network over the next 25 years.
3.4 Reasonable CCTV enforcement is cost-effective and fair.  Banning it would be disproportionate to the concerns the government has about the details of its use, including the disproportionate impact on the disabled and serious implications for child safety.
3.5 A proposal to work with Government and other affected groups to look at CCTV use for parking enforcement. We are prepared to work with Government on revising any guidance, as long as it is proportionate and flexible.
3.6 The government needs to take steps to give English councils outside London the powers in Part 6 of the Traffic Management Act, to bring pavement parking regulations outside London into line with those in the capital.
4. In response to the Government’s consultation, the British Parking Association called a parking summit on 27 February at which Cllr Peter Box represented LGA’s views. The LGA will continue to advocate councils’ rights to local management of parking and parking enforcement.  The Government is expected to publish a summary of responses and next steps by April 2014. 
Future funding for Highway’s Maintenance
5. The Department for Transport is consulting
 on how future funding for highways maintenance should be distributed.  £5.8 billion is set out by Government to be spent on local highways maintenance between 2015/16 and 2021.  Funding is currently distributed on a formula basis. However, the consultation document sets out ideas on how funding could be distributed from 2015 onwards.
6. Options include:
6.1 Looking at the existing formula for block grant to each local highway authority and considering whether a top slice of the funding should be used for a competition bid fund for major maintenance schemes.

6.2 Incentives for encouraging the take up of asset management principles and the adoption of highways maintenance efficiencies.
7. The Government will review consultation responses and based on this may launch further formal consultation this summer.  The LGA will be submitting a response to the consultation.
8. Members should also note that in his Budget statement, the Chancellor announced a further UK-wide £200 million pothole challenge fund, available for 2014/15. £168 million will be available to English councils. This follows a spate of announcements following the wettest winter on record, in which all councils will receive a share of £103.5 million on a formula basis, and an additional £80 million for those authorities who have had severe damage in flood affected areas.  Whilst welcoming the government’s response to our call for additional funding, the LGA media release highlighted the fragmented nature of funding, and that the amounts fell far short of helping local areas tackle the £10.5 billion backlog of road repairs, whilst the country faced a predicted increase in traffic of 42 per cent by 2040.  

Highways Agency
9. Following previous concerns expressed by members, the LGA had persuaded the need for the Highways Agency to have stronger and more constructive dialogue with local partners on supporting local growth.  Subsequently, the first ‘growth conversation’ between the Highways Agency and local partners and business leaders took place with groupings of LEPs from the Greater Thames Valley region on 27 January, and similar dialogue with other areas is being offered.
10. Members will recall the Government’s recent consultation on the future of the Highways Agency which proposed transforming the agency into a government-owned company.  The proposals also included a duty for the new company to consult with and take into account the needs of local authorities. Members may wish to consider inviting John Dowie, Director of Strategic Roads, DfT, to attend the Board’s June meeting to provide an update on developments since the consultation closed and reflect on further member feedback on relationships with the proposed new company.[image: image1.png]Local
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� http://www.local.gov.uk/economy-and-transport/-/journal_content/56/10180/5922967/ARTICLE


� https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/273820/efficient-funding-2015-2021.pdf
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